
SOUTHERN INTERCHANGE UPDATE

Another important milestone for 
the Hamilton Section of the 
Waikato Expressway will be 
reached next week.

All SH1 traffic (north and south) 
will be shifted on to the 
Cambridge Road Bridge and 
northbound lanes of the 
expressway to make room for 
further construction works.

This change is significant as it 
means you’ll be able to follow 
the route shown in blue to travel 
to your home from Hamilton, 
using the slip-lane from the 
expressway on to Bollard Road.

There will be no change to the 
way you travel to Hamilton –
please continue using Alfred 
Main Drive and Birchwood Lane 
until later this year when the 
Alfred Main Drive on-ramp 
opens.

1 February 2022

A new way into Tamahere is coming soon

Temporary closure of SH1 on Friday 11 February from 6pm

To complete the traffic switch, CityEdge Alliance will close SH1 between the SH1-SH26 roundabout in 
Hillcrest and the SH1-SH21 Tamahere Interchange from 6pm on Friday, 11 February, until 6am the 
following morning. Access to and from Tamahere will be maintained via Newell Road and SH21-Airport 
Road.



The new route to Bollard Road will open to traffic from 6am                 
Saturday 12 February

Traffic, north and south, will be using the new route so please keep to the left when travelling to
Bollard Road from Hamilton.

We hope you and your visitors enjoy using the new route to your home 
when it opens

Please share the information in this flyer with friends, family, and suppliers.

Contact us

If you have any questions or concerns about the information in this flyer, please don’t hesitate to get 
in touch. 

Email info@cityedgealliance.co.nz Phone 0800 322 044 Website www.nzta.govt.nz/hamilton
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